
June 18, 1990

Jennifer Potter
204 Longwood Road
Baltimore, MD  21210

VISA Credit
P.O. Box 1778
Bowie, MD  20717

Dear Sir or Madam:

I am writing to request cancellation on a recent charge to my account 
(#4094 014 116 163).  It was listed on my bill as LAKEVIEW MANOR and the 
amount is $298.00.

The reason I am making this request is because I feel I am the victim of 
misrepresentation.  This telemarketing company called me a few weeks ago 
and created the impression they were a credit card company offering a low-
interest card for a one-time fee. To date, I have not received my card, but I 
did receive a letter post-marked for 6/7/90 explaining I was to recieve a list of
banks from which to choose credit cards. (Please see attached copy).  When I
was called by them I asked if I could cancel if I changed my mind.  The 
manager, Robert Slater, told me there would be no problem if I decided to do
so.  In addition, I attempted to contact them by their toll-free number today, 
but every time I called, there was a recording saying to check the number. 

If you have any questions concerning this ordeal, please feel free to contact 
me at (301) 323-0713. 

Sincerely.

Jennifer G. Potter



                                            


